Mendham Borough Recreation Committee Minutes: September 15, 2022

In attendance: Dianne Ackerman (chairperson), Stephanie Fourie (vice-chairperson), Ned Panfile, & Bruce DiBisceglie (Recreation Director). James Fourie (student representative). Guests: Mike Croswell & Lauren Garofalo (Chester Mendham Baseball)

1) Communications
a) The August 2022 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were approved as is.
i) Approved Minutes have been posted by Bruce to the Mendham Borough website. 
b) Communications:
i) Labor Day Parade
ii) Mendham Fest processing
iii) Field & Facility inquiries 
c) Meetings: 
i) August 31 - Mayor Meeting for Mendham Fest
1. Mayor Glassner met with Joyce Bushman, Jeff Cooper, Carolynn Budd, Mike Orgera & Bruce 
2. Established correct branding of the event as “Mendham Fest”
3. Reviewed food, music, vendors and means of promotion.
ii) September 7 - Mayor Meeting for Mendham Fest
1. Mayor Glassner met with Joyce Bushman, Jeff Cooper, Carolynn Budd, Chief Camoia & Bruce 
2. Reviewed parking, vendors, and promotion.
iii) September 14 – Meeting of the Mayor and Council
1. No Recreation report given.
2. Mayor asked Bruce for Mendham Fest updates. 
(a) Bruce referred to the Administrator’s Report as current and accurate.

2) Labor Day Parade 
a) [bookmark: _Hlk56762013]By all accounts, the 2022 Labor Day Parade was successful and there were no incidents or complaints.
b) The Altman Brothers band provided by Recreation, were well received at the Pastime Carnival.

3) Mendham Fest
a) Rebecca Mitchell has confirmed nine food trucks.
b) Bruce has confirmed the bands and sound system.
c) Mayor Glassner is coordinating vendors.
d) The Fire Department has confirmed the beer garden.
e) DPW has confirmed set-up, maintenance, and clean-up for the event.
f) The MBPD is ready for parking and security.

5) New Business
a) none.

6) Old Business
a) The Mendham Girl Scouts Troop 6072 has erected two tetherball poles next to the gaga pit in Borough Park
b) Chester Mendham Baseball proposed the extension of the Elliott and Lenape infields by ten feet to accommodate 50x70 play.
i) With more usage, CMB hopes to utilize the Carriage House as an active  ‘snack shack’
ii) Mike Croswell stated that with a 218’ left field on Lenape, long balls into the playground would not be a concern. Mike added that parking would not increase. Mike also pointed out that modifications to the mound and bases was not a problem in the past.

Next Meeting: 7:30 pm, Thursday, September 15th, 2022, at the Garabrant Center
